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Dear Parents/Carers,  
  
We have had a  fantastic start to the school year! I have been so impressed this week 
with how well the children have settled back in—it’s almost like they have never been 
away!  
 
A special welcome to our new nursery and reception pupils and their families who 
joined us this week, a very warm welcome to you all and we look forward to getting to 
know you and sharing this special journey with your family.  
 
This week we were visited by our Trust CEO Mrs Shameem Hussain. Mrs Hussain    
carried out a behaviour for leaning walk with me on Wednesday morning where we  
visited each classroom. Mrs Hussain was very impressed with how calm and             
purposeful all classrooms were with all children on task and engaged.  
 
A reminder to parents that we are committed to   
lowering our carbon footprint and therefore ALL 
communication will come via Seesaw with the      
exception of the odd letter here and there. Please   
ensure you regularly check Seesaw for school              
announcements and messages, as well as to see 
your children’s learning journeys.  
 
Earlier in the week we sent out our annual parent 
communication letter along with our new Parental 
Expectations Policy. Please ensure you read this 
carefully. 
 
Next week, I will be communicating with you our    
updated attendance expectations in line with new 
government legislation.  
 
Have a lovely weekend—well done everyone for 
such a  successful first week back!  
 
Mrs F. Pether 

 
Staff Training  

 
This week all of our staff having been given their annual safeguarding refresher     
training. This involves reading our updated policies and any changes to the statutory 
guidance. They have also been reading the newly updated staff handbook ready for 
the new academic year. A reminder that we always  
feature a safeguarding notice each week in our     
newsletter and we have lots of guidance and advice in 
the safeguarding section on our school website.  

 
 
 
 



SAFEGUARDING 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Don’t put pressure on yourself. The transition to or back into school may take some 
time.  
 
Lots of children will experience ups and downs. Try your best to support, reassure and 
comfort them, without putting pressure on yourself to make sure their homework is 
done or they settle into a new routine straightaway.  
 
Think ahead. As well as reflecting on what has happened during the past few weeks, it 
is important to help children develop hope and a sense of excitement for the future.  
At a time like this, it can be hard to feel positive, especially if your child is starting 
school in nursery. Identifying the things that they can look forward to will help them to 
realise that the current situation won’t last forever and their feelings will change.  
 
Focus on connectedness when children come home from school. Try to notice what 
your child needs at this time. Some children will want to be close; others (usually older) 
might need time by themselves, ‘down-time’ after school.  
 
Be available even if your child doesn’t want to talk or be with you. Just knowing you 
are there will be helpful. Focus on play, having time together and having fun rather 
than homework and learning as a priority.  
 
Seek support if you need it. Transitioning into or back to school after a long holiday is 
no easy task. You may find that your child struggles to get back into school or          
experiences difficulties while they’re at school. If this is the case, reach out to your 
child’s school as soon as you can so that you can make them aware of the challenges 
and work together to support your child.  
 
If you are concerned about your child’s mental health and you think they need         
professional support, speak to the school and your GP about the best next step. Give 
yourself time. After six weeks off school it may take time to get back into routines. It’s 
ok if you have bad days.  

Treat every day as a new one and try again. 



ONLINE SAFETY 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 



Health and Safety Reminder 
 

To ensure that we are upholding health and safety standards, we ask that parents and 
carers supervise children at all times before and after school and make sure that chil-
dren stay off the play equipment in the EYFS playground and in the main playground.  
Thank you for your support.  
 

A reminder of our Whole School Values  
 
As a school, our vision is ‘Learning without Limits’ and being guided by our school val-
ues.  

This half term’s focus value is … 



WELCOME TO DEAN FIELD 
 

A huge well done to our new Nursery children. We are incredibly proud of how well 
they have settled in and would like to welcome you all to Dean Field.  
 

 
 

 

 
 



Week commencing Monday 9th September 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 



 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 
form at the school office. Thank you. 

REMINDER: Please ensure all children have a PE kit in school. The PE kit 
should be as follows; blue shorts, white T-Shirt, black trainers or pumps. 
All jewelry should be removed and earrings will be taped if they cannot be 
taken out. 



 

 

TTRS Stars of the Week 

 
 

Year 3— Drake C 
 

Year 4 – Mia E  
 

Year 5 – Blakley R 
 

Year 6—Asmaria B 
 

 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Mexico class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to     
China class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 100% 

China 99.6% 

Australia 97.9% 

Poland 98.3% 

Kenya 95.2% 

Brazil 93.8% 

Ireland 92.7% 

Total 96.8% 



 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Charlie M For settling so well and making good choices. 

Aria F For independently writing ‘mummy’, ‘Ada’, ‘Aria’ 
and ‘Leo’! Amazing! 

 
China  
Year 1 

Autumn S For a great start to Year 1 and trying her very 
best in all lessons. 

Daisy L For making fantastic choices all week and being 
a super role model. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Isaac M For engagement with learning and super         
instruction following! 

Nilaani S For impressing me with her maths challenges this 
week. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Kairi IS For an amazing first week back! 

Elijah P For being a fantastic role mode. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Max H For an amazing first week in Year 4. 

  
Jeziora O For a fantastic first week at Dean Field. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Rory C For his enthusiasm and knowledge of our new 
topic space.  

Libby S For her participation in ALL lessons this week. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

All of Year 6 For excellent behaviour, great teamwork and 
leadership skills on the Residential Trip. 


